
 
 

July 18, 2013 

 

Via e-Filing 

 

Secretary 

Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 

Keystone Building, Second Floor 

400 North Street 

Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120 

 

Re: Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, L.L.C.’s Status Under the Pennsylvania Gas 

and Hazardous Liquids Pipelines Act 

 

I am writing on behalf of Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, L.L.C. 

(“Tennessee”).  Tennessee is in receipt of the Public Utility Commission’s (“Commission”) June 

28, 2013 letter providing Tennessee “one final opportunity to submit its Pennsylvania Pipeline 

Operator Annual Registration Form” to the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission 

(“Commission”).  A copy of the letter is attached as Exhibit A for your reference. 

 

Last year, Tennessee registered as a “Pipeline Operator” under the Gas and Hazardous 

Liquids Pipelines Act (the “Act”).  See http://www.puc.state.pa.us//pcdocs/1171222.pdf.  

However, Tennessee’s filing was in error, as Tennessee is not a “Pipeline Operator” under the 

Act.  All of Tennessee’s assets located in Pennsylvania are under the jurisdiction of 

FERC.  Tennessee does not have any non-jurisdictional gathering assets in 

Pennsylvania.  Indeed, in email correspondence last year between Tennessee and the 

Commission, attached as Exhibit B, the Commission’s own Mr. Ralph Graeser acknowledged 

that Tennessee is not under the Commission’s jurisdiction. 

 

Because Tennessee is not a “Pipeline Operator” under the Act and is thus not subject to 

the Commission’s jurisdiction—which the Commission has already acknowledged—Tennessee 

wishes to hereby withdraw its 2012 Annual Registration Form.  Going forward, unless and until 

Tennessee becomes a “Pipeline Operator” under the Act, Tennessee will not be submitting, 

voluntarily or involuntarily, Annual Registration Forms under the Act.  Tennessee respectfully 

requests, consistent with #13 of the Commission’s published FAQ on registration under the Act, 

that the Commission remove Tennessee from its annual mailing list. 

 

If you have any questions about this filing, or wish to discuss Tennessee’s status under 

the Act in more detail, please feel free to give me a call. 

 

 

http://www.puc.state.pa.us/pcdocs/1171222.pdf


Best regards, 

 

/s/ John E. Griffin 

John E. Griffin 

Counsel 

Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, L.L.C. 

1001 Louisiana Street, Office 1646 

Houston, Texas 77007 

(713) 420-3624 

  



EXHIBIT A 

 

June 28, 2013 Letter from the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission to  

Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, L.L.C. 

  







EXHIBIT B 

 

Email Correspondence Between the Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission and 

Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, L.L.C. Regarding Tennessee’s Status Under Act 127 

 

 

 






